
Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. 
d/b/a Pierce County Refuse 

November 4, 2022 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and 
Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE,  
Lacey, WA 98503 

RE:  Revised Tariff Submittal, Tariff Number 11, Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc., dba Pierce County Refuse, G-98. 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Attached please find revised pages for Tariff Number 11, Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc., dba Pierce County 
Refuse, G-98.  

This revised tariff filing is to correct a mathematical error that was found in a filing previously approved by the 
Commission, Docket TG-220548.  The revenue requirement approved in that docket was correct, but the agreed 
upon rates did not generate the required revenue requirement. This filing is to correct the tariff rates, with no change 
to the original revenue requirement.  

With this filing, we respectfully request the Commission approve the attached rate request to properly recover new 
capital, higher costs of employee wages, benefits, fuel, and general operating costs, as previously agreed to by 
Staff and the Company in Docket TG-220548.  

If these rates are approved by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) they are 
intended to become effective on January 1, 2023. 

We respectfully request that the Commission grant an exemption from the general rate case work paper rule at 
WAC 480-07-520 (4), as Staff will rely on the work papers previously audited under TG-220548 for this rate 
correction. 

A rate increase notification letter will be mailed to all customers affected by these proposed changes no later than 
November 30, 2022.   

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 695-4923 or via email at 
Heather.Garland@WasteConnections.com. 

Sincerely, 

Heather Garland 
Pricing Manager 
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